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Scott signs foster bill
By Lloyd Dunkelberger, Herald-Tribune / Thursday, April 11, 2013 

TALLAHASSEE

Foster children will be able to participate in more 
everyday activities with less intervention from the 
state child welfare system under a bill signed into 
law Thursday by Gov. Rick Scott.

The measure (HB 215) will let “kids be kids,” 
Scott said at the signing ceremonies, while calling 
sponsors Sen. Nancy Detert, R-Venice, and Rep. 
Ben Albritton, R-Wauchula, “champions for 
children.”

“This new law recognizes the importance of 
allowing children in foster care the ability to take 
part in everyday activities without the involvement 
of case managers, provider agencies or the court 
system,” Scott said.

Scott said the law will lift “burdensome regulations” 
that hindered the ability of foster children and their 
parents to participate in ordinary activities such as 
crossing a county line to go to a beach or taking an 
overnight trip with a sports team.

Under the law, which takes effect July 1, foster 
parents will be able to make those decisions using 

a “reasonable and prudent” parenting 
standard.

Detert, who has made improving foster care 
one of the priorities of her 13 years in the 
Legislature, said much of the impetus for 
the legislation came from the foster care 
children, including those who participate in 
Florida Youth SHINE, an advocacy group 
of current and former foster children.

“This bill is the result of wishes of the foster 
care kids themselves,” Detert said, while 
also giving credit to the Guardian ad Litem 
program, which advocates on behalf of 
children in the welfare system.

Detert said the goal of the legislation was to 
provide a more normal life for the 19,000 
children in Florida’s foster-care system, 
including the 9,000 living with foster 
parents or in group homes.

“You don’t want to be a foster care kid. You 
just want to be a regular kid and this bill 
will help you do that,” Detert said.

Albritton, the House sponsor, said child 
advocates told him how the regulations 
“bubble-wrapped our kids in this veil of 
safety, not normalcy.”

CONTACT US 
Website: www.floridafapa.org     ~     Email: info@floridafapa.org
Facebook: Florida State Foster/Adoptive Parent Association     ~     Twitter: @FloridaFAPA

Sign up for FSFAPA’S email newsletters! Contact Curtis Byrd at 
FSFAPA-secretary@gmail.com to join our mailiing list. 

Check FSFAPA’s website often for updated news and events happening around the state!

Membership is now availible online!  A free FSFAPA Novelty License Plate with each new 
Membership. 
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Bridge to the Future

When
June 21-23, 2013

Where
Hilton Orlando

6001 Destination Parkway
Orlando, FL 32819

407.313.4300

More information and regis-
tration can be found on our 
website.

Step Up For
 Students

 A scholarship for your child? 
Florida has help for schoolchil-
dren who are low-income, in 
foster care or homeless.  

Today, more than 50,000 low-
income students in Florida are 
receiving a Step Up For Students 
Scholarship. Could your child be 
next?

Many families still don’t know 
this option exists, but Florida has 
the nation’s largest K-12 scholar-
ship program giving low-income 
families the ability to choose 
the school that best meets their 
children’s needs. Families who 
qualify for the free or reduced-
price school lunch program, 
children who are in foster care 
or who are homeless, could be 
eligible.

Applications for the 2013-
14 school year have started. 
Renewal families were invited 
to start applying early February 
and new families in early March. 
Please visit www.StepUpForStu-
dents.org to apply.  To learn more 
please visit www.StepUpForStu-
dents.org, call 877-735-7837 or 
email info@sufs.org. 

“Today is the beginning of a new 
day,” Albritton said. “It’s the 
beginning of a new freedom and 
a new opportunity for kids to live 
their lives to the maximum like 
they’re supposed to do.”

David Wilkins, secretary of the 
Department of Children and 
Families, said the revamping 
the foster-care system has been 
a priority for the child welfare 
agency since Scott took office in 
2011. He called the bill signing 
“momentous.”

Wilkins said the law recognizes 
“the importance that every child 
who is in care in our state needs to 
have all the opportunities that all 
the other Florida children have.”


